

MINUTES
February 5, 2008   10:00 a.m. -12:00 p.m.

	Present
	Debasish Banerjee, Pat Brown, Carol Burton, Kyle Carter, George DeSain, Michael Dougherty, Wendy Ford, Scott Higgins, Marie Huff, Beth Tyson Lofquist,  Brian Railsback, Bil Stahl, John West


	Recorder
	Nancy Carden


ANNOUNCEMENTS/INFORMATION
	2-5-08
	Status of  IT presentation at 3:00 p.m. today in Multi-Purpose Room B.


	Minutes
	Approved as presented.



DISCUSSION

	Load Reduction for Senate Leadership- Beth
	This request is to give the Secretary of the Faculty Senate ¼ release time; this would be coming out of the Provost Office budget.  This proposal would allow the senate to be more efficient and would serve as an incentive for others’ willingness to serve the Senate.  


	Action Item
	Kyle wants this to be a discussion item for the next COD workday.


	QEP-Carol
	We are creating a college wide plan.  You have a proposal in front of you today.  Chemistry and History are two of the pilot projects.  We would like to use these as a model for other proposals.  Robert Anderson has provided some research to stimulate the Regional Economic Development.  We have a lot of other initiatives going on across campus.


	Retention Steering Committee – Carol

	There seems to be no real coordination among 1st year experiences unless we hire a faculty member or someone outside of the University to address this issue.  We don’t always look at things from a student’s perspective.  We can find ways to incorporate “service learning” ideas.  The Retention Steering Committee has talked extensively about “school pride and school spirit”.  The Committee meets to seek resolution on student issues and the incoming freshman class.


	College of Fine and Performing Arts/Faculty Summer Assignments (QEP)-Carol
	GA proposed these a few years ago.  We currently award five faculty grants (the name was changed to Faculty Research Grants). The time is right; someone who has been in the trenches who has experience—like Leah Hampton, who has been working with freshmen.  Some instructors would jump at this chance.  This person would be a good candidate for a “faculty fellow” or a full-time position.  This person would have to have some “clout” with their position.  We have so many fixed term faculty who have taken on and taken on that basically they are like a “full time” position, without getting paid for it.  The right amount of initiatives would help this position.  Perhaps this should be a full-time position with teaching responsibility.


	Early College Initiatives (Pat)
	This initiative is currently at the Asheville High School and they would like for us to teach at the high school.  One English and One in Math meet the standard for a faculty appointment at Western. We have pressure from the UNC-Tomorrow initiative; we are being pulled into their discussion from many different levels.  We have a 30 year relationship with Smoky Mountain High School because of the English and Math students who receive credit.  Some students are dual enrolled—no SCH—faculty are paid by school system.  Several years ago I tried pulling away—and this was the biggest political mistake I could have made.  At the time it made total sense. It made perfect sense for Southwestern Community College to pick up all courses but community wanted the relationship with Western.  We do have students from Smoky Mountain High school that take classes at Western—many of them are children of our faculty.  
We have two early college programs, one virtual and one on-site.  We are the institution of choice and we provide faculty development for teachers.  Students can come as non-degree.  Blue Ridge is a virtual campus.  It is physically located on SCC campus---this is one model.
Silson is interested in working with us because of WCU’s reputation.  There is a natural progression to establish a reputation with Western.  We have more requests than we can handle and no clear explanation of where we are going.  We run 170 students through Western’s ENGL 101 and 102, and a Math course, faculty get paid $500 per course to do a lot of work.  We really need a full-time person to handle this. Educational Outreach does everything possible to maintain the integrity throughout this process.
This is a SACS and supervisory issue.  Who are the faculty under contract with?  How we manage the financial aspect is out of our normal process.  Each instructor of record is required to fill out an AA-21, regardless of whether we pay them or not.  It seems we are spinning out of control on this one.  Two hundred level courses will really work for some of these students.  Regardless, we still have the service role to play.
The “earn and learn” initiative will not help the poor at all.  Looking at the end in mind—a well educated person—that is the focus.  Many colleges involved in programs—depending on middle school or high school programs—there

is pressure for all NC institutions to be involved.  Our institution does not want the residential component.  Regarding how courses are taught, UNC-GA has a variety of ways courses are taught and students get UNC-GA credit.  It would behoove us to do a lot of external scanning.  We can’t be everything to all people.
We need to find a way within our resources to make things work.  UNC-Greensboro uses simulation—courses are very significant.  We should begin by accessing our needs.  There is financial incentive and we need to be 1st class; it should be priority.  A long term decision in counties that will last forever.  WCU has a history for starting something and not completing it. Many early college programs have created a campus on a campus.  We will not create a campus for these students.  
Do we want a task force to look at these items?



	AFE-TPR Template-Beth
	The document you have been given is what was submitted to departments to reflect the new 4.0.  We came up with this and it was distributed.  There was a lot of concern about the guidelines for completing the Dossiers, so Kyle formed a Task Force.  David made recommendations—the template is set in stone.  You can add things of a basic nature.  Nine out of thirteen department heads met and revamped the Tenure and Promotion template. In the meantime, the template got distributed (before coming to the Council of Deans) using the format that we came up with—so—within the last week or two, there has been mixed messages across campus because this template had been distributed prematurely.  We are in a quandary.  I have given you 1st what we came up with –based on what David’s group put together.  The bolded text on front (department will input information here).  Roman numeral IV is the meat and potatoes of what the University Tenure, Promotion, and Reappointment Committee needs.  The department will need to fill out all of these items –but the main thing that will be attached is Item 4. A lot of information is not necessary at the University level. Item #4 will travel through the Collegial Review Committee.  Other parts would be approved by deans.  Documents all across campus are inconsistent.  It’s not just scholarship that is changing; it is other forms as well.  These are posted on our website, so there needs to be consistency.  We will extend the deadline and we will go with document approved today.  Dossiers –cut and paste into an AA-12.  Dr. Carter wanted to remind the department heads that this process has been ongoing for the last 18 months.  April 4th is the deadline for when the whole document comes in.  Section 4 is what the Provost Office will review.  If you are going up for reappointment, put one page Appendix to AA-12.  


	Action Item
	Beth will take and send form to Department Heads, Administrative Assistants, and say that this is due in Provost Office by April 4th.  Deans will be setting a date for you and they will be approving Sections 1-3.


	E-learning proposals-Pat
	This is an ongoing discussion.  Wednesday, February 6th from 2-4 p.m., Jim Sadler will be doing a video presentation on e-proposals—providing funding to support e-courses online.  General Administration is looking for applications of new technology. Really want to raise the bar in forms of quality—reiterated by GA in meeting last week—this is direction they want to go.  Faculty development—think of initiatives—there are so many new faculty who haven’t been able to engage in e-courses.  What is the selection process?  Heard $30,000 per institution.  In past, around 1.3 million system wide.  Some programs are mandated to update curriculum.  Caution us to not create a filter on this—a filter will dampen efforts.  Dr. Sadler is very open.  This speaks to the need of broad based funding.  We may get the one funded that is least likely to be funded. Whoever applies should be really hungry for the proposal—don’t want someone applying who is lukewarm.  All colleges as well as Faculty Center proposals are due February 29th.  Hopefully the conference tomorrow will give us true priorities.  Pat will be summarizing the video conference and sending out.  There is real concern about the proposals we submit to GA.  We must identify programs that are most important to the University function. Will the funds go to the college?  Proposals will have a budget.  This doesn’t actually pay the faculty member to teach this course.  Resident hasn’t made its budget, but the distance education has, and therefore, we are using the distance education budget to help balance the University’s budget.


	Action Item
	February 28th COD Workday –we will discuss the proposals; prioritize the proposals; get the letter ready; and Pat will everything ready.




REPORTS AND UPDATES

	Distance Education Impact Assessment Statement-Pat
	Beth is adding back Item #11.
Need to communicate to the faculty the responsibility of program lies with the department head.

Definitions---key discussion was around the “mode of delivery”.  Michael withdrew his comments about “distance learning”.



	UNC-Tomorrow
	We are following a process where workgroups will have 5 weeks- no external  groups (all internal). Chancellor’s Advisory Committee—4 weeks from now—similar to last Thursday.  Chancellor will talk about process.  Focus groups actively will meet with people assigned.  They will meet with your sub-group. Once the report is submitted to the SDC, your work is done. Each workgroup will be given a template.


c:  Terry Welch
